
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES FEBRUARY 24, 2025               6:03PM  

  

The February meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, 

Petska, and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the 

Wisconsin Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation 

from the Clerk that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The January 13, 2025 regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed with a motion from 

Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input:  Greg Veith 1722 Daisy Lane, complimented the town 

highway department for the excellent job of plowing that they do each and every storm.  He compared it to 

neighboring cities and towns and said, we are the best!   

There being no more public input, it was closed. 

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried. 

 

Application for a rezone request from Nancie Cayemberg, parcel #01823001100100 on State Highway 42 

from “General Ag” to “Small Estate” was discussed and information was received from agent. This will be 

a split of a 14 acre parcel into a 4 and a 10 acre parcel with the 10 acre parcel remaining “GA”. A motion 

was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to recommend approval to the Manitowoc County Planning 

and Zoning Commission.  Motion carried.  Clerk Timm was instructed to send a letter to Planning and 

Zoning with this recommendation. 

 

Discussion on the new agreement/contract received at the end of December for the Mishicot Ambulance 

Service by board.   This was again tabled, and board chairman will go to the monthly meeting to voice our 

concerns.    

 

Reports were given by Highway Supervisor Kobes, Ambulance Board Member Kobes, Recycling Manager 

Wachholz and Fire Chief Leichtfuss.  Clerk Timm gave the constable’s written report.   Fire Chief discussed 

sending out letters to residents concerning the length of driveways and markers for those driveways.   Clerk 

Timm will work with the Fire Chief to draw up the letter and there will also be something regarding this in 

the newsletter reminding residents of the requirements for building codes, driveways, etc. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:03pm, motion 

carried. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

 

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


